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Dear 
COMMITTAL OF ASHES TO THE SEA
Thank you for your request concerning the committal of ashes to the sea.

Arrangements can be made for a ceremony, in the Solent, which includes a short religious service to be carried out at Spithead Portsmouth at a point near to Spitbank Fort.  Committals are conducted by a Naval Chaplain from a Fleet Tender on Wednesday mornings.  Please note that due to the demand for this service there will be other committals on the same boat, so although each committal ceremony is private and done separately, when we first arrive at Spithead the service on board is shared with other families.  

Should several mourners wish to attend (max 6) they would be very welcome, however there are some restrictions (please see below).  Mourners will be met by the flagpole, just within the main entrance to the Historic Dockyard, HM Naval Base, Portsmouth (access via Victory Gate near Portsmouth Harbour Railway Station).  If mourners do not wish to attend, which in no way detracts from the sincerity or formality of the ceremony, then I will make the necessary arrangements and keep you fully informed throughout.  

The mortal remains should be packed initially in a strong re-enforced paper or a water-soluble plastic bag of sufficient gauge to prevent tearing or laceration.  These should then be placed in a Bio-degradable “Pillow”. These can be purchased from undertakers, Amazon and other places online. (Please see casket details enclosed).
To assist in making the arrangements would you please complete the Committal of Ashes Request form on receipt of which I will write to confirm the date of the ceremony.
IMPORTANT NOTE: To comply with safety regulations for the Fleet Tender, we need to limit the number of mourners to six.  There are also weight restrictions which prohibit anyone under 4 stone/25 kgs being permitted to embark the vessel – this can affect smaller children.  Because of the slope on the ramp at the point of embarkation, regrettably, wheelchair users will not be able to board the vessel under any circumstances. However, disabled visitors are welcome to observe the ceremony from the Naval Memorial, Southsea Common or in the event of poor  weather an equally good view is possible from the Blue Coral Café, adjacent to the Memorial. (It is advisable to bring a pair of binoculars.)  Please also indicate if any mourner might need assistance in boarding the boat.

Whilst every effort is made to ensure that the committal takes place on the agreed date, sometimes bad weather or a very poor sea-state means we are forced to cancel.  Normally we can notify you 24 hours in advance and we will make every effort to contact you (or your nominee) to discuss alternative arrangements.  For this reason a mobile telephone number in addition to your other contact details is advisable.  On rare occasions we may get out of the harbour only to find that the sea state makes the committal impossible, in which case it is our custom to offer a short service on the boat and reschedule the committal to a later date.
Finally, while the cost of the vessel and ceremony is borne by the Crown I am obliged to advise you that the cost of the provision of the pillow casket is the responsibility of the Executors/Next of Kin.  

Yours sincerely

Lisa Paffett 

Enclosure

1. Casket details  
2. Committal of Ashes Request Form
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